Dear (School Board Member):

I am writing to ask that you use your authority and influence as a School Board member to make Fairfax County high schools and middle schools start at a more reasonable time. As an involved Fairfax County parent, I am very concerned about the impact that too-early school hours are having on our students, and I support the efforts of SLEEP (Start Later for Excellence in Education Proposal) to get start times switched to no earlier than 8:15 am. 

Starting at 7-something in the morning is terrible for the students.  They are not getting enough sleep, often have to get to their bus stops in the dark and come to school tired and lacking in enthusiasm.  “Lunch” for some students starts at 10 am! This makes no sense.

Sleep research shows that adolescents have different sleep cycles than adults, their bodies demanding that they stay up later and sleep later.  In a Minnesota sleep study, teenagers going high schools with early and later start times both got to bed about 11 pm, meaning that the students with the later start got an hour’s more sleep each night. Attendence at those high school also improved. Telling teenagers just to get to sleep earlier so they can get up early in the morning simply doesn’t work. 

The kids are sleep-deprived and showing it.  

Want to improve test scores?  Let the students come in well-rested.  Want to improve energy and participation levels?  The same.   

I’m aware of the need to work school schedules around bus transportation, but there is no reason why this couldn’t be done on a later schedule. 

With current schedules, kids get out shortly after 2 pm.  Many of them go home to empty houses, with no adult present for hours.  Who thinks that’s a great idea? 

Of the objections I’ve heard to later start times—most of them based on particular needs of particular students, or in some cases of parents and teachers—none of them can or do carry more weight than the need for a majority of students to get more sleep and have a more reasonable schedule:

Sports and Extracurriculars:  Many things done after school can be done before school.  If sports practice and clubs have to start early in the morning, at least participation is voluntary.  Why force all students to get to school at 7:20 am every day rather than require small groups of athletes to show up then or have clubs meet early one or two days a week?  Even with a later schedule, there would still be time after school for indoor extracurriculars.

Student jobs:  Kids who have to work long hours are those most in need of more sleep.  High school students who truly must work full-time to help their families need to be accommodated with special programs designed for them, such as front-loaded schedules that allow them to leave school early.  It makes no sense to use this group to justify having all students leave school at 2:10 pm.

Babysitting for younger siblings:  Fairfax County provides before and after school care for elementary school students, with sliding-scale fees.  Again, the fact that some families would like their high school students to babysit younger siblings after school is not a reason to work a schedule around this.  It makes more sense for high school students to get home not too long before their parents get home.

In summary, later school start times benefit students.  It helps them emotionally and academically.  That has to come first.  It has to come before after-school sports, clubs, jobs and child care.  That, after all, is the mission of the public school system: to educate the students to the best of their ability. 

I hope we can count on your support for working toward more reasonable start times for Fairfax County’s secondary schools.

Sincerely,

P.S.  A school start time after 8:15 am would allow adolescents the sleep they so badly need.  Please help!

